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Tassie News.

Bert Price OAM, Dover, Tas.

Forwarding some Tassie news, which I trust will be of interest to 2/2nd members.

Since last writing it was with sadness I was told of the passing of Don Turton - but at the same time I was so pleased to have talked to him at the Safari in Perth, and that he was so kind to phone me at home later. Also to learn of the passing of Basil Keefe and Peter Cannon, some time ago. Basil was with Don Turton's platoon in East Timor but was evacuated about September 42. Jerry Green would know him. I'm not sure which platoon Peter was in. 

In February (04) I went to the 2/40th' Battalion Annual reunion in Launceston. As expected numbers were down. 21 attended the Annual meeting and about 70 at the dinner at night. Met up with Geoff Wood on the Sunday Memorial Service and he is going along okay. He still has his small farm. I was hoping to see Lewis Nicklason but he was unwell and unable to attend. He served in East Timor (ex 2/40th) and later with 2/12 Battalion in New Guinea and Borneo. I have spoken to him on the phone, we were both in 11 Platoon in B Coy 2/12, but we cannot place one another despite being together for 2 1/2 years. I think if we could meet in person we would recognise each other.

Have been talking to Nancy Slade, who is her happy self, but still has to use her walking aids. She is pleased to have a grandson, as a visitor from Queensland, but not pleased with his haircut! She asked me to say hello to everyone.

It was nice to meet Isobel Elmore at 2/40th reunion and talk to her on the phone this day; she is an active person and helps others especially Lewis Nicklason with transport etc.

Met Iris Rice at her home in Launceston for a few minutes and she is well and happy.

I talked to Tex Richards on the phone today but he is not well. He has a blood transfusion every two weeks but he is the same Tex and wants to know how everyone is - Bridget is fairly well. Tex spoke to me about Ivan Brown who has passed this life. I did not know he lived in Tasmania.

Last Month Billie and self, with old mate Jimmy Cane (89) and his wife Alice had lunch with South Tassie 2/40th members at Huonville, only 40 ks from home. Jim served with 2/40 in West Timor and was a prisoner of war with the Japs for 3 1/2 years. He is only a small man but very tough and good company.

Anzac day was as usual very special in Dover. A large number attended the Dawn Service where I gave the address (24 years I have done it) and my youngest daughter gave the prayer, which included some extracts from 2/2nd memorial Service Safari 2003. My sister Rosemary gave the Dawn Address at Southport Tas. which would be the most southern address in Australia. Our day began at 5 a.m. with rum and milk at a neighbour's place. Two of my daughters plus a mates 2 daughters, plus our grandson and his wife, plus great-grand-daughter Georgie was there. For most of us it was our 24th year.

We are having great weather at Dover; the autumn calms are always great.

I have noticed in the Address Book Mrs R.M. Shannon, Launceston and will try and get in touch with her for the next letter.

Billie and myself are going along fairly well despite our ages. I am still waiting on a neurosurgeon to do my back and leg.

Cannot think of any more news, so close with Billie and my own regards to all, keep smiling!

                                                    00000

